
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

Exhibit 163 
Help Stop the Persecution & Silencing of Doctors/Scientists 

https://takeactionforfreedom.com/silencing-doctors/ 



Help Stop the Persecution & 
Silencing of Doctors/Scientists 
Dear Public Official: 
Some of the finest doctors and scientists in America are being 
harassed, punished, and silenced, in the name of not following the 
“consensus” with regard to the rushed-to-market COVID-19 vaccine in 
which recipients are all in a clinical trial. 

Well over 17,000 International Alliance of Physicians and Scientists 
are allied to object to the loss of free speech, scientific debate, and 
informed consent for patients. 

As your constituent and as an American, I ask that you be involved in 
a complete cease and desist of medical tyranny. 

Everyone has the right, since the Nuremberg Code, to informed 
consent, which the public has not received. God will hold those 
medical boards persecuting these doctors accountable. In the 
meantime, I want to register my shock and dismay at the widespread 
attempt to silence any doctor critical of the pharmaceutical agenda. 

For instance, The American Board of Internal Medicine has threatened 
Peter McCullough MD, the most published COVID-19 author in 
America, and the most published kidney-heart physician in history, 
with punishment for “public statements about the purported dangers 
of, or lack of justification for, COVID-19 vaccines.” 

The same internal medicine board headed by Richard Baron MD, has 
similarly threatened Pierre Kory MD, former associate professor and 
Chief of Critical Care Service at the University of Wisconsin, who has 
published 10 papers on COVID-19 and is the bestselling author of a 
medical textbook that has been translated in 7 languages. 

Another example: The American Board of Pathology filed complaints 
in four states against double-board-certified Ryan Cole M.D. for 



questioning the validity of public health policy as he has watched 
cancer diagnosis soar in the 18 months following injection of 
the COVID-19 products. Dr. Cole is Mayo Clinic-trained and did PhD 
work in immunology. He also has had a long, impeccable career and 
has helped diagnose over 500,000 patients. 

John Littell MD is a family physician in Florida who has been highly 
successful keeping patients out of hospitals doing early intervention 
with COVID-19 despite Fauci and CDC insisting there was no 
treatment throughout the pandemic, only a vaccine coming. Dr. 
Littell and other family medicine docs have been threatened by the 
American Board of Family Medicine. 

Casey Delcoco MD, educated at Tulane and a fertility and family 
practice doctor in Indiana, treated 600 COVID-19 patients early, 
without a single hospitalization, and has also been threatened by the 
ABFM after speaking out against discrimination due to vaccination 
status. 

Yet another example: Elizabeth Laffay DO is board certified in 
emergency medicine, and she has been threatened twice by the Ohio 
State Medical Board for the same reason: questioning the safety and 
efficacy of the COVID-19 vaccine on behalf of her patients. 

The CDC’s own passive reporting database has already received over 
28,000 death reports and over 2 million injuries that are just the short-
term impact so clearly linked to the vaccine that someone filled out a 
9-page report. The Harvard Pilgrim Study in 2010 showed that fewer 
than 1% of vaccine adverse events and deaths are ever reported to 
VAERS. 

The public has never been informed of the ingredients of the 
emergency use-authorized injections, but Pfizer disclosed its clinical 
trial data (refused to until required by a court), wherein 1,291 diseases 
were reported in the 2-4 months that those in the clinical trial were 
followed. The control group was then destroyed by telling all the 
placebo group to go get the vaccine, thereby insuring that no data can 
be collected on the long-term effects of those in the clinical trial. 



All of the 200M+ Americans receiving any of the injections are enrolled 
in a clinical trial without informed consent. The product insert is a large 
blank page that says “this page intentionally left blank.” 

We Americans need our doctors and scientists to engage in scientific 
inquiry, debate, and education of patients. Good science does not 
happen by the edict of government bureaucrats; it happens by diligent 
and honest inquiry and discovery. 

Every American has the right to informed consent, which does not 
include professional harassment, loss of our jobs, medical boards 
disciplining doctors who debate Fauci’s public health policy, students 
being kicked out of academic institutions, 19k Marines kicked out of 
the military for non-compliance, just as a few examples. 

Senator Ron Johnson has challenged The American Board of Internal 
Medicine to send 8 representatives to Washington DC to debate 8 of 
the alliance of over 17,000 doctors and scientists. If there is any open 
dialogue and scientific integrity left, they will quickly agree to having 
the spotlight on the defense of their policies and their recent actions 
toward doctors with impeccable careers. 

I am respectfully calling on Congress to hold hearings with the ABIM, 
ABFM, ABMS, ABP, and any other boards threatening doctors, and 
the CDC, FDA, and NIH should be in attendance and be willing to 
debate these doctors in an open forum. 

Thank you, 


